
MOBILE COUNTY COMMISSION 
NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD AND PUBLIC HEARING FOR 

 PY2024 CONSOLIDATED ANNUAL PERFORMANCE AND EVALUATION REPORT  
 

This notice provides a minimum of 15-days comment period for citizen participation 
regarding the Mobile Urban County PY2024 Consolidated Annual Performance and 
Evaluation Report (CAPER) for the HUD programs, including CDBG-CV funds. The 
comment period begins September 4, 2025 and ends on September 20, 2025. A 
complete and detailed copy of the PY24 CAPER is available at the offices of the Mobile 
County Commission and will be available for public examination and copying upon 
request at the Mobile County Government Plaza, 205 Government Street, Mobile, 
Alabama between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday, 
excluding holidays. The PY24 CAPER is also available on the County website at 
https://www.mobilecountyal.gov/grants/plans-policies-amendments/. Citizen 
participation and comments are encouraged and will be accepted during the comment 
period. Comments or suggestions concerning the CAPER should be made in writing and 
sent to Mr. Edwin E. Kerr, County Administrator, Mobile County Commission, P.O. Box 
1443, Mobile, AL  36633. 
 
The Public Hearing will be held at the Mobile County Commission conference at 10:00 
a.m. on September 18, 2025, in the Commission Conference Chamber, located on the 
ground floor of the Mobile Government Plaza, at 205 Government Street in Mobile, 
Alabama. Citizens may also participate virtually by viewing the live stream of the hearing 
(inclusive of closed captions in English) at 
https://www.mobilecountyal.gov/government/livestreaming/. The County Commission 
will consider adopting the CAPER at the Mobile County Commission meeting at 10:00 
a.m. on September 22, 2025.  The public hearing will be accessible to all.  Those 
requiring special assistance/accommodations for disabilities, for non-English speaking 
persons or related services should contact the Grants Department at (251) 574-8099 at 
least three days in advance of the meeting.  
 
Mobile County is an equal opportunity employer. The County does not discriminate on 
the basis of race, color, national or ethnic origin, age, religion, disability, sex, sexual 
orientation, gender identity and expression, veteran status, characteristics of personal 
identity, or any other characteristic protected under applicable federal or state law.  
 
For further information, contact the Grants Department at (251) 574-8099. Spanish 

translation and/or clarification will be provided upon request, please email Gordon Bauer 

at gordon.bauer@mobilecountyal.gov or call 251-574-8099.  La traduccion y/o la 

clarificacion Espanola seran dados si hay solicitad. Email por favor Gordon Bauer at 

gordon.bauer@mobilecountyal.gov o llamar 251-574-8099. 

 

Merceria Ludgood, President 
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